# Pembroke Meadows Givic League

News Letter

February 1978

#### VANDALISM

AS STATED IN THE JANUARY NEWSLETTER, VANDALISM AND BURGLARIES ARE ON THE INCREASE IN OUR COMMUNITY AND WILL BE THE TOPIC OF OUR FEBRUARY CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING.

WHEN: THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 16th

TIME: 7:30 PM

WHERE: PEMBROKE MEADOWS ELEMENTRY SCHOOL FREE: BABY SITTING SERVICE AND REFRESHMENTS

A REPRESENTATIVE OF THE VIRGINIA BEACH POLICE DEPARTMENT WILL BE OUR GUEST SPEAKER. HE WILL SHOW A MOVIE AND DISCUSS WHAT WE, THE RESIDENTS, IN COOPERATION WITH THE LOCAL POLICE CAN DO TO PREVENT CRIME AND PROPERTY DAMAGE IN OUR COMMUNITY. KEY FACTORS IN THE COMMUNITY SECURITY PROGRAM ARE YOU, ME AND OUR NEIGHBORS. TO FIND OUT THE SPECIFICS OF HOW THE PROGRAM WORKS AND TO ENSURE WE HAVE AN EFFECTIVE PROGRAM IN OUR COMMUNITY, ALL RESIDENTS ARE ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND. SEE YOU AT 7:30 PM ON 16 FEBRUARY AT PEMBROKE ELEMENTRY SCHOOL.

#### REMINDERS

VIRGINIA BEACH CURFEW: The City of Virginia Beach has a midnight curfew for all children 16 years of age or younger.

SPEED LIMIT: The Pembroke Meadows/ Shores community has a posted 25 mile per hour speed limit. Please protect our children who have a tendency to play or walk in the street by observing the posted signs.

DEED RESTRICTIONS: Home owners—before making any changes or additions to your property—it is important for you to check your Deed Restrictions to find out if the proposed changes are legal. Deed Restrictions can be found in the back (Blue Section) of your community directory.

TRASH PICKUP: Trash pick-up in the commnuity is every Tuesday and Friday. It is recommended that trash not be put out prior to 5 PM on the preceeding evening. To prevent your trash being ransacked by dogs or vandals and spread over the entire street, put your trash out the morning it is picked up. These procedures will help keep our community clean and neat in appearance.



#### CIVIC LEAGUE ELECTIONS

The time is here again to start thinking about selecting those persons who you would desire to have sitting as the officers of your Civic League. Elections for the 1978-1979 Civic League will be held on May 18th at the Civic League meeting. The Nominating Committee must present a slate of potential officers to the general membership during the March Civic League meeting.

Residents desiring to run for office or who know someone who might run should contact one of the following members of the Nominating Committee: Gary Romska, Chairman, at 497-6552; Margie Bratman at 497-0565; Jack Enoch at 499-5658; or Sue Ott at 499-5043.

#### MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

Like our new directory, our membership drive has also slipped. However, during February and March the Civic League and Recreation Center Board of Directors are going to join forces and have a combined membership drive.

Each resident will receive a combined Recreation Center and Civic League bill in February. Specific instructions for paying the Recreation Center and Civic League dues will be included with the bill. Residents desiring more detailed information regarding membership dues, call Dick Lowman (Recreation Center) at 499-6263 or Ann Enoch (Civic League) at 499-5658.

#### RECREATION CENTER NEWS

On 26 January a quorum of the Recreation Center general membership passed the Recreation Center By-Laws changes as published in the November 1977 Civic League Newsletter. All changes were effective as of 27 January 1978.

The Recreation Center proposed 1978 budget was presented to the general membership at the 26 January meeting. The Recreation Center Board of Directors will finalize and approve the budget at their February meeting. The finalized budget will be mailed to all members during the month of February.

Due to the increase in salaries and utility costs, it is anticipated that the annual pool dues will probably have to be raised to \$85.00. The Recreation Center Board of Directors will determine the actual dues at their February meeting.

### GARDEN CLUB IS APPRECIATED

On behalf of the Civic League Board of Directors and community residents, I wish to express our sincere appreciation to the Garden Club for arranging for the new parts which have been placed in the Entrance way median strip which will add to the beautification of our community during the Spring and Summer months.

#### NEW COMMUNITY DIRECTORY

Yes, there really is a new directory. Although we did not make our December target date, the new community directory is presently being printed and will be distributed to all residents during February. The section listing community residents is current as of 1 November 1977 - New residents or those residents desiring changes should contact any Civic League Board member. Changes will be published as a directory change later this year.

I wish to express my sincere thanks and appreciation to everyone who participated in compiling, preparing and distributing the new directory. And, a special note of thanks and appreciation to Joe Avoli who directed the effort and designed the structure of the new directory.

Congratulations, Joe, on an outstanding and truly professional product.

#### ENTRANCE WAY LIGHTS

As you have noticed, most of the street lights along the Entrance Way are not working. The damage to the lights is a result of vandalism, the recent wind storms and an electrical short in an underground cable. We have contacted the electrician to make the necessary repairs and hope to have all the lights working again by mid-February.

#### GARDEN CLUB MEETING

The March Garden Club meeting will be held Thursday, March 9 at the Research Station on Diamond Springs Rd. The program for this meeting will be a Workshop on Plant Cuttings. Interested parties, please call Sally Elstrodt, President, at 497-4553 or Jeanette Willenbrink, Membership Chairman at 497-2057.

Garden Club meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month. Plan to attend.

# CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Officers:

President: Dick Voltz (497-7450) 1st Vice President: Joe Avoli (497-7117)

2nd Vice President: Mac McIntire (497-4370)
3rd Vice President: Dick Lowman (499-6263)

Treasurer: Jack Enoch (499-5658) Membership Secretary: Ann Enoch (499-5658)

Corresponding Secretary: Joan Riccio

(497-3482)
Recording Secretary: Mary Lowder (497-5125)

Board of Directors:

Publicity Chairman: Peggy Caverly (490-0925) Newsletter Editor: Nikki Webb (497-6905)

Typist:

Helen Rowley (490-0225)

Social Secretary: Gail Brewer (499-7219)

CCO Representatives: Jim Willenbrink

(497-2057) Dave Buermeyer

(497-0480)
Boat Ramp Committee: Roger Bell (499-6988)

Earl Daves (497-7208)

By-Laws Committee: Teri Milulka (497-5856) (Immediate Past President)

Nominating Committee:

Chairman: Gary Romska (497-6552)

Jack Enoch (499-5658)

Margie Brotman

(497-0565) Sue Ott (499-5043)

# SHOPPING CENTER/TOWNHOUSE FENCE

The Pembroke Meadows Merchants! Association has agreed to replace that portion of the fence between the Shopping Center and the Townhouses which is on Shopping Center property. This means that all of the fence will be replaced except for the last six townhouses on St. Dennis Court (house #801. 803, 805, 807, 809 and 811) where the existing fence sits on the Townhouse property. The contractor, however, has agreed to install the fence all the way to Pembroke Blvd. if the Townhouse owners agree to pay for their individual share of the cost. The contractor has agreed to install the portion of the fence on Toumhouse property at a reduced cost to the homeowner, providing the work is accomplished simultaneously with the Shopping Center portion of the fence. For more detailed information, call Bill McIntire at 497-4370.

## STATUS OF OLD DONATION PARKWAY

We wish to express our sincere thanks to Mr. Russell Dickens, President of the United Citizens Against the Farkway (UCAP) and Ms Martha Kessler for providing a very informative and factual presentation on the history and present status of Old Donation Parkway. As was pointed out by Mr. Dickens, a portion of Old Donation Parkway has been completed (near Virginia Beach General Hospital) and the project still remains on the City's Master Transportation Plan. However, funds for the conversion of Pembroke Blvd. to Old Donation Parkway, as well as the bridges necessary to link the necessary road segments, have not been identified or proposed.

Cur March 16th Civic League Meeting will again have as our main topic "Cld Donation Parkway." After reading our January Newsletter, Mr. Edwin S. Clay, III, Assistant to the City Manager for Public Information and Human Resources, sent us a letter offering to have a member of the City's Department of Public Works address our Civic League on the status of Cld Donation Parkway. Mr. Lambert, Director of the Public Works Department, will be our guest speaker on the 16th of March and address the "Cld Donation Parkway" project, its present status and future plans.

#### LITTLE LEAGUE

The Aragona-Pembroke Little League will hold registration Feb. 7 and 21, and March 7 at Pembroke Elementary School (4622 Jericho Rd.- Pembroke Manor area). Registration will be at 7 PM all three days.

Registration fee is \$13 for one child and \$15 for two. Birth certificates are required. For more information call 4977180 or 499-6184 after 6 PM.

Ameeting will be held of all managers, coaches and interested parents on Feb.6 at 7:30 PM at the Recreation Center on Delaura Lane. Important dates and information will be given out at the meeting.

#### BASKETBALL COACHES NEEDED

The Boy's Club of Virginia Beach, a United Way Agency, is looking for volunteers to coach their basketball program. Midget teams (ages 7 to 9) play Saterday mornings. Junior teams (ages 10 to 16) play Thursday evenings. Anyone interested should contact Thom Rubin at 499-2311 ext. 208, or stop by the United Way Family Center, 4441 South Blvd. between 1:30 & 9PM.

#### COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD

- ART CLASSES: Two 12-week group courses in still-life and landscape. Pastel classes begin February 27th. Acrelics begin March 3rd. Beginners and intermediates. Call 490-0925.
- RESIDENT CAR POOL: Car pool to CINCLANTFLT compound. Leaving between 7 and 7:15AM and returning between 4:30 and 4:45PM Interested persons can call Holmes at 499-0862 or Hodgson at 490-1148.
- COMPANION OR BABY SITTER: Experienced adult companion or baby sitter.

  Available daily. Call Mrs. Nancy Jones at 499-5209.
- THE HANDYMAN: The Handyman will do those irritating little jobs if you don't have the time, tools or inclination. (Includes Port-A-Lume windows when parts available) Call R.J. Koehne at 497-2317.
- ODD JOBS: Responsible teenage girl looking for any odd jobs--baby sitting, lawn cutting, etc. Baby sitting weekdays untill 10PM (Weekends no time limit)
  YOUR HOUSE OR MINE. Call Yvonne Martin at 497-1158.
- SENIOR CITIZENS: Senior Citizens will receice a 50 cent discount at the HAYGOOD BARBER SHOP on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday of each week.
- EXPERIENCED BABYSITTER: Experienced with children of all ages. Have references and can babysit weekdays after 4;30 PM, week nights until 11 PM and weekends anytime. Call Barb Koehne at 497-2317.
- HOME REPAIRS AND REMODELING: Available to do all types of home repairs and/or remodeling. Call Lee at 497-5125.
- BABYSIT IN MY HOME: Approved by Social Services Call Kathy at 499-0104.
- BONCO: Anyone interested in BONCO? Call Kathy Cheaney at 499-0104.
- ATTENTION! Do you need a competent baby sitter or pet sitter? Call Tina Riccio at 497-3482. Experienced with all ages of children. Love animals. Age 16.
- EXPERIENCED BABY SITTERS: Three teenagers experienced in baby sitting children of all ages. Available mornings and evenings. Call 497-8421.
- BABY SIT IN HOME: Approved by Social Services any age NO LIMIT. Will serve hot lunch. Call Mary Alice Sanders at 497-1587.
- ADULT BABY SITTER: Will baby sit in my home. Call Barbara Holmes at 499-0862.
- FOR SALE: Four (like new) brass traverse rods extend to 90" \$8 each; old school desk needs stripping \$10. Call 499-5209.

# PEMBROK COURTS ASPT'S RECREATION HALL IME: 8PM COFFEE, SET-UPS AND MUSIC ARE BRING A SNACK PLATE EACH COUPLE YOUR FAVORITE DRINK FOR RESERVATIONS CALL ⇒ 499 <del>-</del> 7219 497-7117

Please Come

497-7450

497-5128